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Draft Minutes 

SCHOOLS FORUM – 18 June 2015

	Members


	Steve Childs (SC) – Chair
Alex Williamson (AW) – Vice Chair

Karen Sheridan (KS)
Carole Cook (CC)

Hamish Dowlen (HD)
Frieda Perry (FP)
Chris Milton (CM)


	PRU rep (Melbury College)

        Secondary School rep (Rutlish)
Primary School rep (Malmesbury)

14-19 rep (TRP Ltd)

Secondary School Gov rep (Raynes Park)
Primary School rep (Hatfeild)

Academies rep (Harris Merton)



	In Attendance
	Paul Ballatt (PB)

Marius Karsten-Strydom (MKS)

Jane McSherry (JM)

Keith Shipman (KS)

Sandra Garvey (SG)


	LBM CSF – Commissioning, Strategy &  
  Performance
LBM CSF – Finance
LBM CSF – Assistant Director of Education
LBM CSF – Social Inclusion Manager
LBM CSF – Clerk 


	Apologies
	Julia Waters (JW) 
Jane White (JWh)

David Erridge (DE) 

Terry Daniels (TD)

Paul Lufkin (PL)

Andrew Kennedy (AK)

Cllr Martin Whelton (MW)
	Secondary School rep (Ursuline)

Primary School rep (The Priory)

Special School rep (Perseid)

        Primary Governor rep (Aragon/Hollymount)

Primary School rep (Wimbledon Park)

Roman Catholic Archdiocese rep

        LBM CSF


	
	
	ACTIONS

	1.
	Welcome & Apologies

	
	                                                                                                                                                                                       
The Chair welcomed colleagues to the meeting and apologies were noted.  

	

	2.
	Draft Minutes of the Meeting on 3 February and Matters Arising   

	
	The draft minutes were agreed for accuracy.

Matters Arising 

Benchmarking of Merton’s Allocations  
MKS undertook to look at how Merton compared to the national position and would report back to the September meeting.
Attendance at Meetings
The Forum agreed to the Chair’s suggestion that members should send a deputy to meetings, if they were unable to attend.  This will ensure that every constituency is represented and that meetings are quorate when decisions need to be made.  

The Chair has raised this with secondary Headteachers’, and will do the same at the next primary heads’ meeting.

The clerk was asked to clarify whether governors were a specific constituency, and would also be required to send substitute members.
CC undertook to find a substitute representative for the 14-19 sector.

Efforts are continuing to secure a representative from the PVI sector.  However, the EFA confirmed to SG that, if unsuccessful, the Forum would be able to elect a primary head teacher (with nursery provision), however, they would have to represent the whole of the PVI sector and communicate information to the sector to be able to fully engage in the role.
PB offered to run a training session for any new substitute members, if required.
	MKS

SC

SG

CC

JMc

PB


	3.
	Outturn Position 

	
	
Members were asked to note the outturn position of the DSG as at 31 March 2015.  
Details of the main underspends were noted, and the options on how to allocate the additional reserve were considered.  

Key points noted were as follows:
· The total forecast across all blocks shows a net underspend of £573k;

· The forecast total is a net underspend of £1.360m;

· £3,584,857.00 is held in reserves to cover the risk of financial pressures arising from special educational needs, 19+ cost transfer to DSG and the primary expansion programme (plus additional items noted in Appendix 1).
Merton’s proposal on how to allocate the additional reserve was noted and agreed by Schools Forum.
	

	4.
	Facilities Time  

	
	
AW declared an interest in this item. 

SC reminded members that a working party had been set up to look into the issue of facilities time.   The Local Authority is in negotiations with the unions, and their response will come to the Forum in September.  The Forum was asked today to make a decision on the principle of funding facilities time.
SC referred to a copy of the DfE guidance on facilities time, and undertook to circulate copies of this in advance of the next meeting, when this would be discussed further.

Key points raised from the discussion were: 

· Currently reimbursement for the cost of staff out on facilities time falls considerably short of the actual costs;  funding is based on a specific spinal point. 

· AW explained why he felt it was necessary for costs to be backdated;
· De-delegated and pooled arrangements need to be checked (as in the case of academies an SLA may be required);

· DfE guidance states that:
*   staff should be released for one day per week or less;
*   union staff should spend 50% or more of their time teaching;
*   there should be full audit and accountability for union time.  (Members
    agreed, for the purposes of transparency, that records of activities
    undertaken should be held); 
*   there is a distinction between duties and activities (reasonable time out
    requests to be agreed for the latter, but unpaid).
· The guidance document excludes advice on non-teaching unions;

· KS reported that SACRE require representation across all unions at 3 evening meetings;

· H&S reps are not included within the current agreement.
In principle, the Forum agreed that schools should be reimbursed on a like for like basis (to include on-costs).  The Forum asked MKS to compare this revised allocation to what was actually paid during 2013-14 and 2014-15 in order to agree whether the reimbursement should be backdated for one or two years on top of 2015-16.  

The Chair agreed to invite John Gourlay, NUT representative, to attend the next meeting.
	SC

MKS
SC

	5.
	LA/Schools Partnership around Budget Pressures 

	
	
Officers circulated a presentation entitled ‘Coping with Budget Pressures’.  
They explained that the Local Authority was aware of the budget pressures facing schools and wished to do all it could to help. 

Key points of the presentation were noted as follows: 
· To date, LBM has had a reduction of approximately 40% in spending power;
· To date, the CSF Department has already saved £6.7m, and must make a further £4.8m savings by 2020;

· There has been some residual protection for schools, but in real terms this may not feel like that;

· It is unknown whether pupil premium will be protected;

· National DSG formula has been on an upward trajectory;

· Merton schools’ block funding has risen; 

· Current SLAs and trading being reviewed to ensure full cost recovery (a corporate requirement);   
· Review of statutory services and current ‘offer’.   Proposals will be worked up for further discussion with headteachers in the autumn term;
· Task and Finish Group with headteachers across all constituencies in September, to include members of the MEP.
All agreed that it was important to support services for pupils, but headteachers felt anxious, and keen, to mitigate any gaps.
There was a brief discussion about the procurement hub which had been set up in the last couple of years, but PB reported that this had not been greatly used.
PB explained that the funding issue was also going to be raised by officers at the next primary and secondary Headteacher meetings.
	

	6.
	Deep Dive Issues for Future Meetings 
	

	
	
Members of the Forum agreed that it would be helpful to hold some deep dive sessions, as part of the next round of Schools Forum meetings.  The following themes were agreed: 

September
Facilities time

October 
SEN (spend/out of borough placements/spend to save Prudential borrowing/residential placements and appropriateness of costs allocated to DSG).

December 
14-19 (Task and Finish Group report back)

February
3-4 year old funding 
	

	7.
	Any Other Business 
	

	
	
Date of Next Meeting
8 September at 4pm at Malmesbury School – signs will direct visitors to the playground, where parking facilities will be available.
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